
As Salaam Alaikum,

The Ramadan and Eid Announcement Committee in Houston is pleased to announce

that Wednesday, May 28 is the 1st of Dhul Hijjah, Thursday, June 5, 2025, will be the

Day of Arafah, and Friday, June 6, will be Eid al-Adha, with the Days of Tashreeq being

the three days that follow.

This announcement is based on the confirmed sighting of the crescent moon of Dhu

al-Hijjah in the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. People celebrate Eid al-Adha in accordance

with the pilgrims during their standing at Arafah and their day of sacrifice, as

established by the Prophet Muhammad (peace be upon him), who said, "Eid al-Adha

is the day of sacrifice," as narrated by Al-Tirmidhi from the hadith of Abu Huraira.

We share this good news at the beginning of the first ten days of Dhu al-Hijjah, which

are the most beloved days to Allah. The deeds performed during these days are

among the most cherished actions in His sight. We encourage our brothers and sisters

to take advantage of these blessed days and to increase in tasbeeh, tahmeed, tahleel,

and takbeer, as well as giving charity, fasting, and performing good deeds, while

praying for yourselves, your families, your country, and all Muslims in general,

especially for our afflicted brothers in Gaza. May Allah hasten their relief.

Wishing you all the best, and may Allah accept from us and you.

Eid Mubarak,
Houston Moon Sighting Committee
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